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Summary from the Cookhill Parish Council Meeting held 
in the meeting room at SE Davis, Sandhills Farm, 
Edgioake Lane on Tuesday 12th April 2022 

 

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATES:  

 
Annual Parish Meeting 
The Parish Council have been horrified and saddened 
by the war in Ukraine. Their thoughts go out to anyone 
affected by the conflict. 
To read the Chairman’s Report please visit the Cookhill 
Parish Council website – www.cookhillparishcouncil.com 
Plant a Tree for the Jubilee 
Volunteers from the Cookhill Allotments joined with 
members of the Parish Council and the clerk to plant 
100 trees in the field behind Ridgeway Meadows. The 
trees were sourced from The Conservation Volunteers 
and comprise of a mx of oak, silver birch, rowan and 
willow. The Parish Council intend to plant a small 
selection of fruit trees in the centre of the field and 
surround these with wild flowers. 
Cookhill Allotments 
The 5 remaining plots have now been taken. Work to 
repair the fence will start on 18th April. 
Please contact Mr David Claydon, the Allotment 
Association Chairman, on 01527 894317 if you would 
like to be put on the waiting list for a plot. 
Community Speed Watch 
Refresher training was carried out on 5th April. The 
trained volunteers will now be able to carry out sessions 
in the allocated positions in 30mph zones of the village. 
Computer Club & Internet Café 
The Parish Council have discussed relaunching the 
Computer Club & Internet Café as summer approaches. The informal club would take place 
on a Wednesday morning and would be an opportunity to practice computer skills in a social 
setting.  
Please contact the clerk on 07584 687283 to register your interest. 
Notice of Casual Vacancy 
Could you be a Par ish Counc i l l or?  
Cookhill Parish Council have a vacancy for a Councillor. Why not join us at our next meeting 
to meet the Councillors and find out what we do! 
 

Becoming a councillor is a most rewarding experience. It gives you the opportunity to help 
your local community and be part of a dedicated team providing key services for your area.  
 

To find out more please visit www.cookhillparishcouncil.com 

 

Cookhill Parish Councillors 

 
 

Cllr Bob Pinfield (Chairman)  

07971 177373 
bob@roconfoam.co.uk 
 

 

Cllr Anne Sumner (Vice-Chair)  

07891 732888 
 

Cllr Terence Bennett  

07765 447997 
 

Cllr Mavis Churchill  

01527 893673 
 

Cllr Vinu Gupta  

07578 793009 
 

Cllr Paul Davis 

07889 768660 
 
 

 
Mr. Tony Mitchell 

Parish Paths Warden   
01527 759812 

 
County Councillor   

Cllr Laura Gretton 
lgretton@worcestershire.gov.uk 
 

District Councillors 

Cllr A. Steel 01386 792266 
 

Cllr D. Wilkinson 07979 802848 
 

MP Rachel Maclean  
01527 591334 
rachel.maclean.mp@parliament.uk 

 
Clerk – Kate Brazier  

Contact: 07584 687283 
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com 
 

 



Planning: the Parish Council has asked Wychavon District Council (WDC) to send notification to us of 
all planning applications that fall within the parish boundary, these are then discussed at a parish council 
meeting and the ensuing comments are submitted to WDC.  All these applications and comments can 
be seen online via www.wychavon.gov.uk  
 

The following applications were considered for comment; 
W/22/00669/TDC5 Caravan at 47 The Ridgeway, New End, Astwood Bank, B96 6LS. 
Proposed: Application for technical details (part 2) following approval of Permission in 

Principle for a rural exception development consisting of the erection of 3 no. discount 

market self-build dwellings to vary conditions as approved as approved under planning 

reference W/22/00019/TDC5 - variation of condition 2. 

Decision: The Parish Council recommended that the application be approved. 
 

Reports from Wychavon Planning: None received 
 

To comment on planning applications you can visit the planning portal on the Wychavon website 

here → www.wychavon.gov.uk/planning 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next PARISH COUNCIL MEETING will be the Annual General Meeting 
on TUESDAY 17TH MAY 2022 at 7.30pm 

in the Meeting Room at SE Davis, Sandhills Farm, Edgioake Lane 

 
 
Please check the Parish Council website for up to date information regarding meetings as 

dates and times may be subject to change! 
Read the Agendas, Minutes & Parish News at www.cookhillparishcouncil.com    

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee – 2nd to 5th June 2022 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Join us in Cookhill for the Platinum Jubilee celebrations, 
from Thursday 2nd June 2022. 
 

Thursday 2nd June 
 Race Night, food included. Tickets available from the 

Village Hall Committee. 

 9:45pm - Beacon lighting, all welcome! 
 

Sunday 5th June 
 Church service at St. Paul’s Church, followed by a 

picnic at the Village Hall. Doors open at noon, bar 
available & bring your own picnic. 
 

 Can you spare some time to help with organising the celebrations or do you have 
some suggestions for the committee? 

Please contact Anne Sumner, Cookhill Village Hall Committee,  
on 07891 732888 for any enquiries. 

 
P l a t i n u m  J u b i l e e  C o m m e m o r a t i v e  M u g s  

Cookhill Parish Council are pleased to offer our parishioners an exclusive commemorative 
Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Mug.  

Mugs will be allocated on a first come, first served basis, with one per household. 

 Please contact the clerk ASAP on 07584687283 or by email at  
info@cookhillparishcouncil.com  

to reserve your mug. Limited availability.  

http://www.wychavon.gov.uk/planning

